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Official Newsletter of the Syston Bowling Club                            No 141 – October 2018  
 

 
 
 

   WELLFARE REPORT  
 
 Jan, Val and I recently visited Margaret Abbott at home (with flowers).                 
Margaret looked and seemed remarkably well and cheerful and had a fair old chat with the ladies.  
 
Bad news about Myles Clare's wife “Mu” who recently went into hospital expecting an operation 
on her leg to relieve constant pain, only to learn shock news that the only solution to the problem 
would be amputation.  “Mu” successfully underwent the operation and at the time of writing is 

recovering and awaiting convalescence. 
 
Janet Lowe has recently undergone a major and critical stage of her treatment, which meant being in isolation for 
three weeks. 
 
Spare a thought for ex-Lady President, Ruth Wheeler who recently had the misfortune of a nasty fall and broke her 
jaw. 
I am told that Jean and Alan Ward are missing their bowling and friends from the club and would welcome a phone 
call or visit from anyone passing by their home. 
 
To our members and friends not enjoying the best of health at present, we wish them well with a speedy recovery. 
 
  Please contact me with any news of members, particularly as the close season is   
 upon us and we will not be meeting regularly on the green 

 
ROB (Wilbourn)     
Contact with news:    01664 4248813 r.wilbourn213@btinternet.com 
 

Kate Toon 
 
At the end of the game on Saturday 15th September and after the usual speeches Ken Renshaw asked for silence as 
Kate Toon wanted to say something. 
Kate started by saying that this week was her last week as Catering Manager and wanted to thank all those 
concerned with her task especially Dave Hudson for transporting her around to all the places she purchased the 
goodies, which we enjoyed for our excellent teas.  She also thanked everyone for keeping to the schedule of 
members who were to carry out the kitchen duties; this made her task that much easier.  She thanked especially 
Pete Hancock who because of his special diet brought his own food with him every week but still paid for the tea 
which was provided for him. 
I also say well done Pete this shows just what a very good, conscientious and dedicated club member you are. 
Kate and her other Catering Managers have done an outstanding job all season, and I, on behalf of the membership, 
thank you very much for your efforts. 
 
George W Dodge 
Chairman of the Board. 

Intercare 
 
Dear Syston Bowling Club on behalf of all at InterCare, thank you for your wonderful hospitality.  We had a brilliant 
time for our EGM/Social. 
A special thank you to the volunteers who helped show us all the ropes. 
Kindest regards 
The InterCare Team 

the SYSTON GREEN 

mailto:r.wilbourn213@btinternet.com
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It's hard to believe that another Season is almost over!  "Time waits for no man", however, and our thoughts now 
turn to the programme of close season social activities being organised to brighten up the winter months and to 
keep you in touch with friends and colleagues. 
 
We launch, as usual, with the Presentation Night on Saturday 6th October.  This important date in the Club 
calendar gives everyone the chance to pay tribute to and applaud those who have achieved success in Club 
competitions as cups and trophies are presented to winners and runners-up in each category.  Two of our principal 
sponsors, Pardeep Narwal from Narwal Financial Management and Fiona Henry from "Syston Town News" have 
been invited to attend, so a strong turnout of members will go a long way to demonstrating that we are a vibrant 
Club, worthy of their continuing financial support.  On this occasion, there will be a "Faith Supper" (bring a plate or 
two of your favourite foods to be placed on the large buffet table for everyone to share.)  Following the 
presentation formalities, there will be music and full opportunity to make new friends with those with whom you 
have not yet had the chance to meet and or play during the course of the Season.  We are fortunate to have 
recruited a number of new members this year.  They can be assured of a warm welcome from our more established 
Members.  As always, the Bar will be open throughout the evening. 
 
PLEASE make every effort to attend this important function as the closing event of the 2018 Season.  The event 
starts at 7 p.m.  All prize winners are asked to wear blazer, tie and greys for official photographs. 
 
The first of our regular monthly social evening programmes is scheduled for Saturday 20th October, starting at 7.00 
p.m., when, by popular request, "Call My Bluff" returns to the schedule.  A hot meal will be provided at the halfway 
point (about 8.00 p.m.) at a very modest cost of £5.00(payable on the night). 
As in the old TV show, a panel of four will try to persuade the audience that their definitions of unusual words 
represent the truth.   There will be a deal of humour and full audience participation is encouraged.  Prizes will be 
awarded to the winning team. 
 
Let's not forget the weekly, Wednesday afternoon socials held in the clubhouse from 2.00 to 4.30 p.m.  A Pub 
Quiz, setting the Men against the Ladies, gets the afternoon off to a good start following which cards, dominoes, 
darts (Members are free to set up and enjoy whatever indoor social pastime they would like) or simply chatting are 
the order of the day.    Coffee and biscuits are served for £1.00.  A Bar service is available for those who would like 
something stronger. 
 
Coffee Mornings on the second Saturday of each month continue throughout the year.  Starting at 10.00 a.m. these 
are usually well-attended and, once again, help to keep everyone up to date with the latest news and gossip.  
Copies of the latest newsletter "Syston Green" are distributed, winners of the 59 Club are presented with their 
winnings and proceedings are brought to a close with a raffle. 
 
Raffle prizes are welcomed at all social events. 
 
The full calendar of social events and details of each individual event are posted on the main noticeboard in the 
clubhouse and are featured every month in "Syston Green".  If you have any suggestions, questions or comments 
about the programme, please contact Hazel Renshaw, Social Director (Tel: 0116 2606 74) 
 
Family, friends and members of other Clubs are always welcome to attend any of our events. 
 
As well as "lightening the gloom" and keeping us all in touch with each other during the close season, social events 
make a considerable contribution to our finances, helping to keep membership subscriptions at reasonable levels.  
Everyone benefits.  A great deal of effort goes into the organisation of each event.  Please demonstrate your 
commitment as a Member - and your appreciation of the voluntary efforts made on your behalf - by lending your 
full support to as many events as possible. 
 
Best wishes and "Winter well!" 
COLIN GRIMES 
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We have come to the end of the bowling Season but there is still some work to be done at the Club. The next 
project is to clear out all the rubbish from the back lock up, therefore, I am asking any Member who has bowls, 
bags, blazers and any other article of clothing to please take them home. Anything left in the back will be deemed to 
be unwanted and may be removed. If help is needed to transport bowls etc. to their home please let me know. 

  

A very big THANK YOU goes out from Me to everyone for their support and effort on preparing the teas on 

Saturdays. We have had some good feed back from the Visiting Teams. 

To Our Members who thought the standard had dropped all I can say is ‘We to do tried to do our best’. 

I hope You All keep well throughout the Winter Months 

Kate Toon  

  

 
Thanks to George Dodge for the re-design and re-location of the Club library shelves.  As a result of his sterling 
efforts, there is much more space to develop this membership service, which quietly manages to raise a significant 
amount of money for Club funds every year. 
As we prepare for the Winter nights, the opportunities to enjoy a good book increase    It is also a great time to have 
a clear-out of bookshelves to make way for your latest acquisitions.  Please do what you can to keep our Club library 
fully stocked with your unwanted books.  Just drop them into the large plastic box provided.  They will be sorted 
into alphabetical order (by author surname) and put on display as soon as possible thereafter.  All donations - 
fiction and non-fiction - will be gratefully received.  Alternatively, check out the shelves on a regular basis to keep 
up-to-date with the constantly changing range of stock on offer. 
The Club is holding to the reasonable price of 30p per book or DVD.  An "honesty box" is located next to the central 
cupboard, which now houses our audio-visual equipment. 
Finally, a gentle plea for co-operation in keeping the books in alphabetical order.  If you are browsing, please take a 
little extra care to replace books in the space you took them from.  This saves a deal of time and effort and makes 
selection easier for everyone else. 
Many thanks and may your dark nights be filled with lots of reading pleasure. 
 
Norma Grimes 
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GET INVOLVED TO SURVIVE! 
President Jenny seeks to stimulate a stronger volunteering spirit. 
 
As the 2018 Season draws to a close, the time is right to review events over the past 9 months and to consider what 
changes, if any, need to be taken as we prepare for the opening of the next chapter in our Club’s story. 
Both the Board of Directors and the Management Committee will undertake a thorough review.  Their conclusions 
and recommendations will be put before the next AGM scheduled for March 2019.  I do not wish to pre-empt those 
discussions but I do feel very strongly about one long-standing issue which has, if anything, grown worse over the 
past year. 
It is easy to identify a long list of features associated with our Club which make Syston one of the most attractive in 
the County.  I invite you to recognise and applaud the quality of our green, clubhouse, catering service and Bar;  our 
“inclusive” approach to teams selection and refusal to foster  elite squads;  the programme of off-green social 
activities organised throughout the year; very competitive membership subscriptions;  the quality image of our Club  
reflected in regular features in the local media; excellent relationships with the Syston Town Council and close co-
operation with a wide range of other groups within our community - all of us helping to improve the quality of life 
for fellow residents.   The list goes on. 
There is a great deal to be proud of! 
Sadly, closer examination of the current situation reveals that we struggle to maintain standards and the range of 
add-on benefits and services simply as a result of a lack of volunteers to put in the necessary work to ensure their 
continuation.  The large majority of Members are more than happy to take advantage of the benefits without 
committing to any additional service other than paying the annual membership subscription. 
I am a realist.  I do recognise that not everyone is capable or available to offer help in every aspect of our 
operations.  Health, age, domestic circumstances, and commitments to other organisations etc act as constraints on 
what we can offer.   Every one of us is affected in this way.  However, it is my firm belief that there remains a deal of 
untapped skill and effort among our membership and, unless we can harness more of that spare capacity, our fine 
Club is in danger of losing much of its appeal and following many other clubs across the country in losing members 
because of high membership fees and poor quality facilities to attract and retain members. 
As I bring my first year as President to a close, I therefore issue this urgent appeal to everyone: Please respond on at 
least one occasion in the year ahead to lend a helping hand to non-bowling tasks.  You need do no more than agree 
to attend some of the close Season social events,  to help run one of the monthly Coffee Mornings or to join 
working parties to clear the rear store or tidy the green surrounds, for example.  “Every little helps!”  And, in the 
year ahead, (to paraphrase the words of President John F Kennedy) “Ask not what your Club can do for you, but 
what you can do for your Club!” 
 

 
 
Gardening with Chris Dodge 
 
Although the garden now lacks much of the vibrant colour of summer, there are still the 
more muted and subtle shades of autumn to be enjoyed with none of the pressures 
associated with spring or summer gardening.  It is a time for pottering and tidying and form 
enjoying the garden in all its autumn glory.  Yes that word again, tidying, we keep on about 
it, but it is most important especially at this time of year when the leaves are coming off the 

trees, you must keep collecting them up, especially from under the hedges and under shrubs, because this is where 
all the bugs and baddies will over winter, and try to keep them off the lawn, as worms will pull them under, and this 
can disfigure the lawn. 
Herbaceous and mixed borders become overgrown in time, with the more vigorous plants swamping many of the 
choice less aggressive kinds.   The balance of the border can be lost, and it can soon look neglected.  Some plants 
die and need replacing; some would be better moved to another position in the border, perhaps where their height 
is more appropriate or simply to achieve a more balanced area.  Sometimes it is sufficient just to lift the offending 
plants, taking the opportunity to divide them before replanting.  Don't for get if you are going to move and or 
divide, water them the evening before.  Plants like Rudbeckia’s, Lily of the valley, Iris and many more others, can 
now be split up.  However, sometimes, it is best to lift a whole section of border and start afresh.  If this is to be 
done, you should enlist the help from friends or relatives for their assistance, don't struggle on your own with the 
bigger jobs. 
 
All biennials for spring and summer flowering, such as wallflowers, Canterbury bells and sweet Williams, should be 
planted as soon as possible.  Many of these such as Wallflowers and Double Daisies are often used along with bulbs 
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Vacancy for the 
position of Regulatory 
Compliance Director 

for Syston Bowling 
Club 

Applicants should 
contact Val Foreman  
 

Forthcoming Social Events 

 
 20th October – Call My Bluff 

Hot Food Lasagne, Garlic 
Bread & Salad 

 
 17th November – Dog Racing 

Night 
 

 

 15th December - Christmas 
Party 

 

 5th January – New Year 

Party 
 

 3rd February - Beetle Drive 
 

 9th March – Karaoke 

for spring bedding.  Most bulbs can still be planted now, and you may find some bargains as it is now late in the 
season, but make sure they are firm and in good condition.  
 
Your plants will only be as good as your soil allows them to be, improving the soil is the best route to more 
successful gardening, so, as you are planting, add in some bone meal which helps to develop a strong root system 
and chicken manure pellets, which are an ideal way to enrich your soil. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Hello, Sue, and many thanks for the latest edition 
of the Club's newsletter. 
 
I think it's time that I should ask you kindly to 
remove my name from your e-mailing list.   
I very rarely now find myself in Syston, and for 
various reasons I've lost contact with most of the 
lovely people I used to work with,  
some, of whom are Club members. 
 
My thanks and very best wishes to you and also to 
Colin and George (please) for  
all their kind words and friendship over the years 
I've had connections with  
the team there in Syston. 
 
Chris Bates 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Bonus Ball No 59 is free if anyone would like to join the club!! 
 
 
 
 
Please contact Val Foreman if you are interested. 
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Club Captain End of Year Report 
 
Saturday games 
6 games cancelled won 18 lost 24 shot diff -60  
Been a difficult season and having a few wobbly moments early on I have enjoyed in the whole being a step-in club 
captain. I would like to thank Kate Williams for all her help and support.  
I would like to at this point remind all members that bowls does have etiquette. Can I remind all bowlers please do 
not disturb any bowler that is on the rink while they have a game? We have had several instances of people going 
on to a rink while a competition is being played asking players a question. Ask your self would you like it if someone 
did the same when you were in a competition game.  
 
Mid-week games 
22 games cancelled we had to restructure the mid-week games, as there were too many games and a general lack 
of support for all them Now we only have Tuesday and Thursday games that are friendlies.  
 Competition games are held on Monday, Wednesday and Friday. 
 
At this point I would like to thank Janice Wilbourn for taking on the mid-week captain job. It has not been an easy 
job this year with many challenges with the unification of the club. We will need a mid-week captain next year, as 
Janice has stepped down and needs a well-earned rest.  Any one interested can you please contact any of the 
management committee or me as club captain. 
 
League games 
Monday Loughborough games 
White Plums Came 4th and had a reasonable session 
Green & Royals came 4th and had a reasonable session 
Thanks to Dave and George for all their efforts this session and hope they continue in there roles next year. 
Monday west Leicester League finished 4th 
This league was set up for new bowlers to have an introduction to competitive games and those who have played in 
it have thoroughly enjoyed themselves 
 
Wednesday Wymeswold Mixed league. 
This has been a very competitive league and we finished 1st this year being promoted. Not bad for the first year. 
Well done to Ken and his team. 
 
Friday Corsen League  
We finished 3rd this year in a very competitive league. Can I thank all of you how have played in the league it made 
my job easy this year! 
 
Can I remind you all you are never too old to get some coaching to help you bowl better and more consistent? Any 
one saying they do not need coaching need to look at the England players, they have coaches, so the best players 
will always need coaching so there is no excuse for any players in Syston not to attend a going to coaching session. 
We all need to improve our game, including myself it is an ongoing learning process. 
Finally, I would like to thank you all for an enjoyable summer and hope you all winter well.  
For those of you going indoor bowls for the winter have a good session. 
 
See you all next season have a good Christmas and new year and yes I will be putting my name forward for club 
captain for next session. 
 
Gary Kilbourne 
 
                                  BOWLS ETIQUETTE 
            1.     Check that you know and comply with the correct dress for the occasion 
            2.    Make sure you know the starting time of the game and arrive early. If necessary allow time                         
                    to change before the arrival of guests and always be on the green in timely fashion. 
            3.     In a team game, be there to welcome your guests. 
            4.     Enter and leave the green by any steps or other aids provided. 
            5.     Do not drop your bowls on to the green. 
            6.     Shake hands with your opponent(s) before and after the game. 
            7.     Do not sit on the steps or the bank. 
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We are grateful for the active support of our entire 
growing list of Patrons, especially those regularly 

featured in this  
For full details of Patron benefits and costs, please 

contact Colin Grimes on 0116 2608 412. 
In return for their generous financial support for our 

Club, Members are urged to consider these 
companies first when considering the purchase of 

goods and services. 

            8.     Do not drop litter in the ditches. Use any receptacles provided. 
            9.     Stand still and be quiet while your opponent(s) are about to play. 
          10.     Do not infringe the laws of rink possession. 
          11.    Wait until the result of the end has been declared before starting to break up the head. 
          12.     If you are responsible for keeping score, compare your card with that of your opponents at regular 
intervals. 
          13.    Unless you have been delegated to decide the shots at the completion of an end, do not interfere in any 
way with the process. 
          14.    If an umpire has been called, stay clear of the head until a decision has been made. 
          15.    Do not run or smoke on the green. 
          16.    Deliver your woods in a manner which does not damage the green and draw the attention of the Captain 
to any breach of this practice. 
          17.   When leaving the green for any reason, take great care that you do not walk across the line of sight of 
any player occupying the mat at the opposite end of a rink in preparation for a delivery. 
          18.   At the end of the game avoid changing out of your playing uniform while guests remain in the clubhouse 
or while you are a guest at another Club 
If anyone needs anything clarifying please talk to your captains or coaches  
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Financial Matters 

Young and gifted 

Grandchildren are often on the minds of those doing estate planning, but financial gifts must be made in a way that 
suits everyone involved.  

Helping a grandchild build up a nest egg can give them a great start in life. What's more, giving money regularly and 
in smaller amounts can also be an effective way to minimise an Inheritance Tax (IHT) bill. 

If you're in the fortunate position of being able to help, it's worth exploring your options. These include the 
opportunity to give away £3,000 worth of gifts each tax year (£6,000 per couple) without them being added to the 
value of your estate for Inheritance Tax (IHT) purposes. You can also make regular gifts out of your income (such as 
a monthly payment to a grandchild), and these are also exempt from IHT, so long as you can demonstrate they do 
not affect your standard of living. 

Like most things that are worth doing well, estate planning can be a lengthy and complicated business. But by taking 
steps to find out what the rules are, and getting advice, you can make life easier for family members and still be 
confident that you have enough money to maintain your standard of living in retirement. 

Here are four options for those with surplus income and capital to consider. 

1. Junior ISAs 

Junior ISAs are popular with grandparents looking to use their gifting allowance, as the money saved is free from 
any further liability to Income Tax or Capital Gains Tax. You can’t open a Junior ISA on your grandchild’s behalf, but 
you can pay into it up to their annual limit, currently £4,260. 

https://www.sjpinsights.co.uk/article/inherently-unfair
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The money can be invested in cash, shares or both. It’s worth bearing in mind that saving for children is typically a 
longer-term exercise, so the potential for growth could be better achieved by investing the money rather than 
leaving it in cash. 

If the full £3,000 gifting allowance is put into a Junior Stocks & Shares ISA every year from a child’s birth, a tax-free 
sum of £87,664 could be available to the child by the time they hit 18, assuming a 5% annual growth rate*. This 
would be a huge help towards the costs of setting up home or going to university. 

Once the child comes of age, the money becomes their property. So, if you are concerned about retaining control 
over how the money is used, you may be interested in using a trust structure instead. 

2. Trusts 

A trust** can be an effective way to retain an element of control over when funds are received and how they are 
paid, while gifts made to a trust can reduce your estate for IHT purposes. 

Trusts can be set up in different ways. For instance, an ‘absolute’ or ‘bare’ trust can be set up to benefit specific 
children, whilst also allowing withdrawals to be made at any time as long as they are for the child’s benefit – for 
example, to pay school fees. 

A ‘discretionary’ trust is set up with a pool of potential beneficiaries. The advantage here is that whereas in a bare 
trust the assets must be distributed to beneficiaries who are over 18 if they ask for them, with a discretionary trust 
the trustees can retain assets until they think it is the right time for them to be distributed. Furthermore, new 
beneficiaries can be added to a discretionary trust. This can be useful if, for example, you have another grandchild 
in the future. 

You should always seek advice when setting up a trust, as different kinds of trust trigger different tax liabilities. 

3. A child’s pension 

If you would like to invest for a grandchild’s later life, you could contribute to a pension for them.  Once the pension 
is set up, you can help to improve the child’s retirement prospects and reduce your IHT bill at the same time.  
Family and friends can pay in up to £2,880 every year and the government tops this up with tax relief, so that 
£2,880 becomes £3,600. What’s more, the £2,880 yearly contribution falls below the £3,000 annual gifting 
exemption. 

While it may be hard to imagine your grandchildren reaching retirement, by making a net contribution of £240 a 
month to a pension plan from birth until the age of 18, the fund could exceed £1 million by the time they reach 65, 
assuming an average growth rate of 5% a year*. 

Remember that pension benefits can't usually be taken before the age of 55, and this minimum pension age is set 
to increase to 57 in 2028. 

4. Lifetime ISA 

Once children become adults, giving them money to save into a Lifetime ISA could help them save for a property or 
top-up their pension savings. With a Lifetime ISA the government adds a 25% bonus to everything saved up to 
£4,000 a year. Those savings must be used for either a deposit on a first home or a retirement pot accessible only 
after age 60. Withdrawals for other reasons are subject to a 25% penalty. 

It’s worth noting that if your grandchild is in employment and their main aim is to put money aside for retirement, 
then it probably makes more sense to give them money to top up their workplace pension. This is because 
contributions not only attract tax relief at their highest marginal rate (20%, 40% or 45%), but also benefit from the 
all-important employer top up. 

(Lifetime ISAs are not available through St. James's Place.) 

Final thoughts 

https://www.sjpinsights.co.uk/article/educational-value
https://www.sjpinsights.co.uk/article/triple-jump
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In circumstances where your IHT liability cannot be eliminated, it can be worth giving some thought to tax 
efficiently providing for it through appropriate life assurance held in trust. In addition, it’s important to remember 
that your Will** should be reviewed regularly to ensure it accurately reflects your wishes. 

To receive further information, please contact Pardeep Singh Narwal of Narwal Wealth Management 

Ltd on 0116 242 6777 or email narwalwealthmanagement@sjpp.co.uk 

 

(The value of an investment with St. James's Place will be directly linked to the performance of the 

funds you select and the value can therefore go down as well as up. You may get back less than you 

invested. 

An investment in a Stocks & Shares ISA will not provide the same security of capital associated with a 

Cash ISA. 

The levels and bases of taxation, and reliefs from taxation, can change at any time. The value of any 

tax relief generally depends on individual circumstances. 

*The figure and growth rate used are for illustrative purposes only. The amount you get back will 

depend on the tax treatment and actual growth rate of the funds selected and may be more or less than 

the figure shown. 

**Will writing involves the referral to a service that is separate and distinct to those offered by 

St. James's Place. Wills and Trusts are not regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority.) 

 

 
 
 

10 Texts for the elderly 
 
                   ATD- At the doctors 
                   BYOT-. Bring your own teeth 
                   FWIW – Forgot where I was 
                   BFF  - best friend fell 
                   GHA - Got heartburn again 
                   OMMR - On my massage recliner 
                   IMHAO - is my hearing aid on 
                   BTW- bring my wheelchair  
                   GGPBL- gotta go pacemaker battery low 
                   LMDO- laughing my dentures out 
 
 
Stan Page 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Wednesday Quiz 

Starts 
 

17th October 
 

2.00pm – 4.30pm 

mailto:narwalwealthmanagement@sjpp.co.uk
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Competitions 
2 woods Mens Singles. Winner Stan Page &  2 Woods Ladies Singles Winner Kate Toon 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Maidens                     Winner  Andy Savage   Champion of Champions        Winner Kate Toon 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

2 Wood Pairs              Winners are Stan & Derek   4 Wood Ladies Singles  Winner Marilyn Wood 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

3 Wood Triples     Winners are Pete,                                                              Winners are: Kate 
                               Edna & Maureen Syston               Town News Triples      Rob & Tyler 
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4 Woods Singles     Winner Ken Renshaw           Congratulations from Andy Savage 

 

4 woods Pairs          Winners   are                      2   Woods Warner Trophy                     Winners                                                        
                                                                                                                               Dave & Andy 
                                       Derek & Rolf                                                                   Gerry &Gary                                                    

                                          

 

Photographs courtesy of Sue Renshaw 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 

Jan has kindly set up 
the Christmas hamper 

this year. Please put 

your contributions in 
and let’s make this a 

bumper year. There is 

also a second prize 
with a separate box 

for wine. 

         Thanks Jan 
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Trevor Allen, Don Creasey, Rod Heggs, Ken Renshaw, Gerry Baker, Dot Bentley, Marie Britt, Margaret Freer,  
Marlene Murray, Hilary Newman, Kate Williams, Sheila Parker, Christine Hyde, Tyler Johnson, Gail Johnson. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

BONUS BALL 
 

Lucky Winners for Sept October are: Stan Page (48) - Dave Hudson (44) – Alf Newman (36) – 
Jenny Dewick (27) – Roger Bentley (5)  

 

 
                                                       Congratulations to the winners!!! 
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SYSTON BOWLING CLUB 
All communications should be addressed to The Chairman, Board of Directors 
 

George Dodge, 46 Brookfield Street, SYSTON, Leics. LE7 2AD 

Telephone: 0116 2698 923 email: systonbowling@btinternet.com 

 

                                                                   

PLEASE NOTE THE NEXT COFFEE MORNING IS ON SATURDAY 10th NOVEMBER 2018  
 

Message from the Editor 
Thanks to everyone for their contributions to this edition.  
Please continue to provide me with regular updates of club activities, by email, as Word 
documents. 
Tel: 01162741755 email: suerenshaw22@gmail.com 
 
 Please let me have items for the November edition by Friday 2nd November 2018   
Thanks Sue    

mailto:suerenshaw22@gmail.com

